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1. Latest Correspondence – All – Information 

Keeping up to speed 

We are very aware both professionally and personally how hard it is to keep up with communications from school and from everywhere 

else for that matter. And, nobody has the time to search for letters they think they might have missed and are experiencing understandable 

parent anxiety of the consequences of missing important communications. We hope the very clear links and organisation below will ensure 

you are able to find any school communication quickly and easily. 

You may find the current and all previous 

newsletters for this academic year for reference 

on our website 

Chesswood Junior School - Latest Correspondence 

Newsletter from previous academic years may 

be found at 
Chesswood Junior School - Previous Academic Year Newsletters 

You may find all current term correspondence 

for the whole school 
Chesswood Junior School - Current Academic Year Correspondence 

Current and previous correspondence for specific year groups 

Year 3 Chesswood Junior School - Year 3 

Year 4 Chesswood Junior School - Year 4 

Year 5 Chesswood Junior School - Year 5 

Year 6 Chesswood Junior School - Year 6 

 

Weekly Communication 
Roundup 4th February 2022 
 
Class Photos – Postponed to 26th 
April 
Pre-Loved Uniform Sale – 15th 
February 
Half-term – starts Monday 21st 
February 
World Book Day – Thursday 3rd 
March 
Year 6 Michelham Priory Trip – 
6PO, 6RW & 6NS Tuesday 8th 
March & 6SJ, 6NB, 6EW & 6AH 
Friday 11th March 
Inset Day – Wednesday 9th March 

https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Latest+Correspondence&pid=1132
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Previous+Academic+Year+Newsletters&pid=1007
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Current+Accademic+Year+Correspondence&pid=1385
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+3&pid=1386
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+4&pid=1387
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+5&pid=1388
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+6&pid=1389
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2. Weekly Attendance – All – Information  

Bright Sparks – Turn up, Turn up on Time, Turn up Ready 
for Action! 

The following classes have won the year group attendance trophies for Week 
beginning 31st January. Well done!! 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

3HG 
88.4% 

4CR 
87.9% 

5CL 
87.7% 

6NB 
87.1% 

3. Sweets in School – All - Information  

Teachers across the school, especially in year 6, have recently noticed that a number of children 

are bringing sweets, such as Haribo and Toxic Waste, into school and are eating them on the 

journey here or in the playground - it might be that the children are buying them on the way into 

school. High levels of sugar affect mood, concentration, and other aspects of behaviour, which 

has been noticeable in the mornings in the children who have been eating sweets. Please can 

you remind your child that sweets are not allowed to be eaten in school and are not a good idea 

before school. 

Through science and design technology, we teach children about healthy eating and diet; health 

is also a core message in our School Brochure: 

1.3.3. Child Health and Well-Being Early health and well-being provides a firm foundation for 

later life. Allied to SMSC; securing child health and well-being ensures improved achievement for 

all in the widest sense. It is therefore, a core school responsibility. It is an integral part of the 

ethos, values and principles pervading children's school experience underpinned by a 'formal 

curriculum' that supports children's ability to stay healthy; enjoy a sense of well-being and hold a 

zest for life. 

11.1 Break Arrangements Breaktime is staggered to allow children more space to play: year 3 & 

5 from 10am – 10.15am and year 4 & 6 from 11am – 11.15am.  Children are encouraged to have 

a healthy snack to eat and water during this break. 

12. Lunchtime Arrangements - Chartwells Hot Lunches Healthy, balanced meals are created 

using top quality ingredients, sourced only from approved Compass Group suppliers who meet 

stringent standards of quality and safety. 

Packed Lunches School meals are a great choice, but if you do make a packed lunch for your 

child, please consider the guidance on our ‘Packed Lunches’ web page, so your child fuels up, 

stays healthy and is ready to learn.  

Thank you for supporting us with this important message. 

Mr Yelling, Assistant Headteacher 
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4. Inset Day – All – information 

If you would like to book a place for your child for Inset Day please see the information detailed below for 

booking arrangements. This facility is also open to Springfield children as they also have an Inset day on 

the same day. 

 

5. Non-prescribed Medication Consent – All - Information  

In accordance with legislation regarding the giving of non-prescribed medicine to children, schools are 

now able to hold a small stock of standard paracetamol and anti-histamine on site to use if a child needs 

it for pain or allergy relief. These medications will only be administered under limited circumstances (if 

they develop a headache, mild allergic reaction or any other type of mild to moderate pain whilst in 

school). Obviously, if your child is very unwell, we will contact you to collect them. Should you wish your 

child to have paracetamol and anti-histamine administered during the school day, please complete the 

online Parental Agreement form – short term, non-prescribed ‘ad-hoc’ medication, which can be found by 

clicking on the link HERE or visiting the school website. HOME > PASTORAL > MEDICAL INTERVENTION > 

AD HOC MEDICAL CONSENT 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=bFAfoyNHwUaT1tnJfpJx9zDszhs_iCZBmbAc1eRW1zBUQjRYQlJTWlZWMzQzTU0yUEFUNzFMRzcyMi4u
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=AD+HOC+Medical+Consent&pid=258
https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=AD+HOC+Medical+Consent&pid=258
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6. Class Photographs 

Due to a number of Staff and Pupils currently unwell, Class Photographs will now take place on Tuesday 

26th April 2022. 

7. World Book Day – All – Information 

World book day this year is on Thursday 3rd March and we will be asking all pupils and staff to dress up on 

this day as their favourite character from a book of their choice. Morrisons Worthing Community 

Champions have a Facebook page and are encouraging votes for local schools to win a set of books that 

they have to give away – so please vote for Chesswood on their page. 

 

8. Community Hub – All – Information 

Community Hub – Support for all families available for those children and families not eligible for FSM are 

able to access support for food, fuel, clothing, and essentials via the WSCC Community Hub.  The 

Community Hub can be contacted on 0330 222 7980 and is open 08:00 – 20:00 Monday to Friday and 

09:00 – 17:00 weekends and bank holidays. Further information can be found via West Sussex County 

Council website https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/fire-emergencies-and-crime/coronavirus-covid-19-

advice-and-information/request-advice-and-support/community-hub/  

 

 

 

https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/fire-emergencies-and-crime/coronavirus-covid-19-advice-and-information/request-advice-and-support/community-hub/
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/fire-emergencies-and-crime/coronavirus-covid-19-advice-and-information/request-advice-and-support/community-hub/
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9. Sports News – All – Information 

More Sussex Champions! 

 
The Y6 Basketball Team played against 5 other schools from across Sussex on Tuesday afternoon to 

see who was the best in Sussex.  

First up was St Francis Primary School from Crawley – a close opening game but the team took control 

winning 10-6. Next was Tufnell Primary from West Sussex West area – this was much more 

straightforward with a 24-0 victory. Funtington Primary was next although the team went 2-0 down 

easily came back to win 14-2. St Wilfird’s from Mid Sussex were next, this ended in a 4-4 draw in a 

game we dominated but just couldn’t find the net. Finally we played St Peter’s from Shoreham again 

it was another comfortable win for the team 12-4.  

The team showed a fantastic attitude through and work well together and for each other and there 

were lots of positive comments from the other schools about their play.  

Overall – 64 points score in 5 games and only 16 points conceded, 4 wins and a draw = THE FIRST 

EVER SUSSEX BASKETBALL CHAMPIONS!  

Team: Gabriel, Kaspian, Hayden, Ella and Sophia   

 

Upcoming Events:  

Tuesday 8th – Y4 Netball Festival  

Thursday 10th – Y3/4 Netball Shootout  

Tuesday 15th – Y5 Netball Festival  

Wednesday 16th – Y5 Football Competition  

If your daughter is interested in playing or trying out football there are still places available on a Monday 

afternoon at the club, email Mr Quick if your daughter is interested.  

Mr Quick is still looking for Year 5 or 6 pupils to join the Dodgeball Club on Monday mornings in the Gym. 

Please contact Mr Quick via email if your child would like a place.   

10. Support During the New Year – All – Information 

Your Mind Matters is a county council led campaign which aims to ensure young people, parents and 

professionals across West Sussex know where to get help with their emotional wellbeing and mental 

health, both in general and in times of crisis. Click here to visit the website, which has resources to help 

children who may struggle returning to school in the new year, or who feel uncertain about the year 

ahead.  

https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/campaigns/your-mind-matters/
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/campaigns/your-mind-matters/
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11. Pre-Loved Uniform – All – Information 

We are holding a Pre-Loved Uniform Sale on Tuesday 15th February, if parents would like to kindly donate 
any unwanted branded uniform to the school to help other parents reduce their costs of purchasing new 
uniform, this would be very much appreciated. Please bring washed items to reception.  
 

 
 
 

12. Fundraising – All – Information 

Help us get 2022 off to a great start for Chesswood by signing up to support us for FREE on 

Easyfundraising. You can raise donations whenever you shop online with over 6,000 retailers including 

John Lewis & Partners, eBay, Argos, ASOS, M&S and more. Plus, we will get a bonus £5 donation when 

you do! Sign up today - this will make a BIG difference to us this year. 

13. New staff – ALL – information 

We are pleased to welcome a new member of staff to the School Admin Team. Mrs.Nicola Da Costa will 

be starting at Chesswood Junior School on Monday 7th February and we welcome her to the Chesswood 

family. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/support-a-good-cause/step-1/?invite=U162S3&char=197584&referral-campaign=c2s
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14. Supporting a Child with Anxiety Leaflet  

 

Please click the link HERE to be directed to the school website for more detailed information for parents. 

Alternatively, please follow the link to the website here:  

HOME > PASTORAL > CHILD AND FAMILY SUPPORT > MANAGING ANXIETY 

15. E-Scooters – All – Information from WSCC Road Safety Team 

In recent months, it has been brought to our attention that there is an increasing number of individuals 

riding e-scooters on the public highway, pavements and in public open spaces, often causing a nuisance to 

other road and pavement users. 

E-scooters are a relatively new mode of transport and as such the Government is trialling various schemes 

and developing the guidance around their safe use. However, (at the time of writing this letter) many are 

still unaware e-scooters are classed as ‘Personal Light Electric Vehicles’ (PLEVs), which means they are 

treated as motor vehicles and subject to the same legal requirements such as: 

• Driving licence 

• Insurance 

• Number plates 

• Lighting 
• Brakes 

• Type approval 

• Road tax 

• Crash helmets etc.   
 

Without these, e-scooters cannot be used legally on the road and certainly not until legislation has been 

put in place. In no circumstances is it legal to ride on an e-scooter with a passenger(s) and is considered 

extremely dangerous. The illegal use of an e-scooter, on the public highway or pavement, is considered 

a criminal offence and can potentially bring about criminal proceedings.The Government is currently 

trialling the use of approved rental e-scooters as environmentally friendly modes of transport in some 

specific locations in the UK (find out more here:  https://www.gov.uk/guidance/e-scooter-trials-guidance-

for-users).  

Only approved rental e-scooters may be used in the Government-led trial areas, in line with specific 

terms of use. For the rest of the country, under current law, e-scooters can only be used on private land. 

The police are obliged to take action against anyone who is caught repeatedly using an e-scooter illegally 

or in a way that causes a nuisance to others. In these circumstances, the police have the power to seize 

the e-scooter under Section 59 of the Police Reform Act/165 of the Road Traffic Act. There will be more 

and more police presence in the coming weeks and months specifically targeting e-scooter users in West 

Sussex. 

For further detailed information regarding e-scooters please visit GOV.UK: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/powered-transporters/information-sheet-guidance-on-

powered-transporters 

County Road Safety Team 

West Sussex County Council 

https://www.chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk/page/?title=Managing+Anxiety&pid=1485
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fguidance%2Fe-scooter-trials-guidance-for-users&data=04%7C01%7Chead%40chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk%7C9361733aa7ed4287e7dd08d9df36363e%7Ca31f506c472346c193d6d9c97e9271f7%7C0%7C0%7C637786246199631687%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=AnRvpxx7mJSS%2B6hZNBMlzsnEMBRRt2%2FcLPSsiJIVHpk%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fguidance%2Fe-scooter-trials-guidance-for-users&data=04%7C01%7Chead%40chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk%7C9361733aa7ed4287e7dd08d9df36363e%7Ca31f506c472346c193d6d9c97e9271f7%7C0%7C0%7C637786246199631687%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=AnRvpxx7mJSS%2B6hZNBMlzsnEMBRRt2%2FcLPSsiJIVHpk%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fpowered-transporters%2Finformation-sheet-guidance-on-powered-transporters&data=04%7C01%7Chead%40chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk%7C9361733aa7ed4287e7dd08d9df36363e%7Ca31f506c472346c193d6d9c97e9271f7%7C0%7C0%7C637786246199631687%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=sWkXC7%2B%2FAjkDd%2BNVjN4vUFG0EwMsVlHIGCyJEZ2AXl4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fpowered-transporters%2Finformation-sheet-guidance-on-powered-transporters&data=04%7C01%7Chead%40chesswood.w-sussex.sch.uk%7C9361733aa7ed4287e7dd08d9df36363e%7Ca31f506c472346c193d6d9c97e9271f7%7C0%7C0%7C637786246199631687%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=sWkXC7%2B%2FAjkDd%2BNVjN4vUFG0EwMsVlHIGCyJEZ2AXl4%3D&reserved=0
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16. Local club information – ALL – Worthing Sea Cadets 

The Sea Cadets uses a nautical theme, based on the customs of the Royal Navy, to teach skills 

from cookery to engineering, first aid, sailing, navigation and the art of seamanship, both on land 

and on the water. Today, 14,000 young people based in 400 units in towns, cities and ports 

across the UK are challenging themselves and developing new skills, supported by 9,000 

volunteers.  
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17. Online Safety – All – Information 
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18. Additional information – All - Information 
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A half term programme for children who are SEND, FSM, PP and children in care to come along 

and get involved in producing a skate magazine about their experience on the half term project 

using basic Maths, English, Creative writing and Art and Design skills, as well as providing them 

with a free meal at lunch time and Skateboard coaching from a qualified Skateboard GB coach. 

We have designed a poster, with a QR code that will send the parent/guardian to Eventbrite 

where all the details they will need will be available. 

Children that fit the criteria needed are from the age of 8-13 years of age. 

 

 

19. Childcare Club – February Half-term 2022 

Jonathon Cleaver (Area Manager) from the Childcare Club will be offering sessions during the February 

Half-term week at Thomas A Becket school. If you are interested please contact the club directly.  
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